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Great Work But….The Drought is Not Over! 
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The Wheeler Crest Community Services District would like to thank all of you for your effort in 
reducing our water usage this past year.  We are under a State mandate to reduce water 
consumption by 25%.   
 
This past year has been challenging for all.  The need to rebuild for some and the desire to replant 
and be surrounded by some sense of “normal” vegetation for others.  However, although this 
winters’ snow level is “normal”, we are still way below the amount of water/snow required to pull us 
out of this drought.  So we thank you for remaining vigilant in your water conservation effort.  We 
would like to remind you that come spring, the mandatory restriction for outdoor watering is still 
limited to two days.  You will be notified if this restriction is lifted.  For a list of good water 
conservation practices, please visit our website at: 
wheelercrestcsd.org – under District Information, click on Good Water Practices. 

Electronic Notification - If you are receiving this letter via a hard copy, we either do not have a 
working email address or you have not responded positively to accept future electronic 
correspondence.  If you believe you have a working email address, be sure to check your trash or junk 
email folders in case the request for electronic delivery got filtered.  We must receive a positive 
response in order to convert your method of delivery.  You can begin electronic notification at any 
time by simply sending an email msg to: 
wccsd.info@gmail.com 
- or - click on the “contact us” tab on our website at:  wheelercrestcsd.org 
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Hilltop Well - The “new” Hilltop well was in full operation this past year and did not encounter a 
single failure.  There were several outages caused by the cutting of underground pipes in the re-
building of various structures after the fire.  But overall, this past year was the most stable in recent 
years.  Once again, we would like to thank Michael and Judy Bornfeld and John and Jennifer Montin 
for granting the easements on their property required to build the well system.  And Harvey VanDyke 
(Chairman retired) for his tireless effort that frankly, made this project possible.  We have received 
full payment from the DWR (California Department of Water Resources) that paid for half of the well 
cost.  The remaining half was a loan taken from the Pinon / Rimrock water system and is still in the 
process of being re-paid.  There are currently no plans of an increase to your yearly connection fee. 
 
Your assistance – As always, please notify us immediately if you perceive any change in the odor, 
taste or clarity of your water. 
 
We know that reducing your water usage can be difficult.  However, your water district board 
members are eager to assist you in any way possible and to answer any questions you may have. You 
may contact any of our board members for assistance: 

Glenn Inouye Acting Chairman 760-914-0405 Ghinouye1@gmail.com 

Brent Miller Treasurer 760-937-2913 brent@pennyroyalplace.net 

Mike Day Secretary 760-387-2234 jmichaelday91@gmail.com 

Dan Conners At large 760-709-1394 danconners@gmail.com 

Ray Tompauskas At large 760-387-2127 tompauskas@hotmail.com 

 

Or you can go to our website at wheelercrestcsd.org, click on the “contact us” tab and send us a 
message at any time.   
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